# **March Minutes**

Peachland PAC Meeting

Date: March 5th, 2025 | Meeting called to order Aimee Maillet by at 8:45am

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 am

February Agenda Motion to Approve: Annette Wieibe 1st: 2nd: Natasa Gotschlich All in Favour March Minutes Motion to Approve: Chelsea Wilson 1st: 2nd: Andrea Luccisano All in Favour

#### In Attendance

Kim Letcher – Co President - Sends regrets

Aimee Maillet - Co President

Annette Wieibe - Vice President

Alejandra Boden – Secretary

Karrie Fehr - Treasurer - Sends regrets

Wendy Briggs - Principal

Lisa Wilson - Principal

Lisa Guderyan – School Truste

Dauna Hill - Hot Lunch Coordinator - Sends regrets

Brianna Rosas - COPAC

Natasa Gotschlich - Member at Large

Parent Attendees: Chelsea Wilson Andrea Luccisano Tiera Bellerive Shelly Ahern

# Principal's Update

- Welcome Lisa Wilson New Peachland Principal
  - leading through a shared vision
  - children as strong, capable and full of possibilities
  - o partnerships with families
  - educators as intentional responsive and collaborative
  - o a child centered approach where all children can learn and thrive
- Funding requests = mostly field studies bussing
  - Summerland experimental garden with Darlene Romanko
  - Salmon release in May for Poole and Legebokoff
  - Rock gathering circle we have no rocks no date
  - More bus money
  - No to pickleball
  - No to big screen in gym

### Hot Lunch Report - Dauna Hill

Sends regrets

COPAC Representative Community Report - Brianna Rosas

• Good stuff is happening in the district!

Financial Report - Karrie Fehr

## Sends regrets

### Trustee's Report – Lisa Guderyan

- Priorities sustainability and natural learning spaces
- More clarity on where people are sitting on the request list
  - clearer process of who gets selected and what gets selected

## Carnival Update

- May 22nd, 2025
- Pirate Theme!
- Next Carnival Meeting is on March 12th at 6 PM (No kids, No Pizza this time)

#### Hot Lunch

- Canteen Sales
  - Pre-order only, no more sales during lunch due to not enough sells happening
  - Only open for special events (popcorn etc)
- Prices updates
  - Chips and juice boxes prices will be going up slightly

### Grade 5's

- Freezie Fridays once a month for April/May/June
  - Money goes to grade 5's
  - Need to discuss time (Afternoon recess is only 15 mins)
- Grade 5 pizza on Tuesdays next year
  - Need to find grade 5 parents to volunteer for next year
  - Table this discussion for September
- Plan a Grade 4 parent meeting towards the end of the year to discuss what we fundraise for in Grade 5

# Spring plant Fundraiser updates

- Kim has registered us, ordering starting soon!
- Plant delivery schedule for May 8th
- Vegetables, hangers, flowers etc.

### AGM

# • June 11th at 8:45 AM

Motion to Approve \$4000 for Carnival budget

Aimee Maillet made a motion to approve \$4000 for carnival budget

**First**: Natasa Gotschlich **Second**: Annette Wieibe

All in favour

Motion to approve \$1000 for Jim Lind Arena Skating on April 9th

Aimee Maillet made a motion to approve \$1000 for Jim Lind Arena Skating on April 9th

**First**: Brianna Rosa **Second**: Shelly Ahern *All in favour* 

### Motion to approve \$400 for June Apple Bowl

Aimee Maillet made a motion to approve \$400 for June Apple Bowl

First: Chelsea Wilson

Second: Brianna Rosa

All in favour

Motion to approve \$1600 for pickleball equipment (TBC?)

Scrapping this for now

# Open Discussion

- Request: STEM Arts and Crafts club ages 8-12 PM
  - Start in April for 6 weeks after school
  - o Request to use the school
  - o Registration TBC
- Heidi from Wellness Centre wantsI to know if PEC is interested in joining the fall fair and growing roses?
  - o Might need to get volunteers to tend to the garden during the summer
  - Request to get the PAC to buy roses Brianna to get clarification
- Carnival
  - o Principal to sign contracts for liability purposes

Next PAC meeting is April 2nd at 8:45 AM